
Circular No – 003 / 2023 
Date: 04-01-2023 

To 
All Members of The Association 

CANCELLATION OF NEEM SCHEME 

The Ministry of Education, Department of Higher Education Technical 

Section II in its letter dated 23.12.2022 has informed the Chairman, All 

India Council of Technical Education that it has been decided to discontinue 

the NEEM Scheme and has requested the AICTE to close the NEEM Scheme 

with immediate effect. A copy of the letter is attached for information of 

the members. 

The letter does not clarify how the present NEEM trainees are to be dealt 

with. 

The Association is making efforts to collect information on how the present 

NEEM trainees are to be dealt with. 

For, KARNATAKA EMPLOYERS’ ASSOCIATION 

  Sd/  
[B C Prabhakar] 

      President 



F.No.36-27l20 r S.NVEQF
Government of India
Ministry of Education

Department of Higher Education
Technical Section-Il

*:f ****

Room No. 535, C-Wing, Shastri Bhawan,
New Delhi, Dated the 23rd December,z0z2

To,
The Chairman
All India Council for Technical Education (AICTE)
Nelson Mandela M-g, Vasant Kunj,
New Delhi- 110070

Subject: National Employability Enhancement Scheme (NEEM) - regarding

Sir,
I am directed to refer to AICTE letter F. No. 3-1ID-SDCNEEIU/2021 dated

11.A8.2022 regarding revised draft NEEM guidelines forwarded to the Ministry for
consideration and to convey that it has been decided to discontinue the Scheme with
immediate effect.

2. In light of the above, AICTE is requested to close the above scheme with
immediate effect.

Yours' faithfully,

b'J-'
(Kirti)

Deputy Director (TE)

Copy to:
Dr. Neetu Bhagat
Deputy Director
Incharge - Skill Development Cell, Induction Programme Cell, RTI Cell
AICTE


